Minutes of a meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 26 November 2018.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair),Mrs Hodgson, Mr John, Mr Parfitt, Mr Purser, Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall. 

Mrs Hodgson and Mr Parfitt both left the meeting at 9pm. 
Vacancy.
No application has been received to hold an election so the vacancy has been advertised to be filled by co-option.
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
An apology for absence has been received from Mr Vince (Holidays).
Declaration of
There was no declaration of interest.
Interest.
 



 .

Minutes.
1) The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 24 September 2018 had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Skeels and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.

1) The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 22 October 2018 had been circulated to members.

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.

Agenda Items.
1. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings that are not agenda items in their own rights:- 
A) Mains water supply in FWE. The Clerk reported that he has chased Dwr Cymru Welsh Water and is still waiting a return telephone call. 
B) Lamphey Notice Board. Mr Skeels stated that the new notice board needs some attention and he will arrange for this to be carried out.
Resolved.  Costs of up to £100 be reimbursed.

C) Hodgeston Notice Board. Mr Purser stated that the notice board had been revamped and he was waiting for new keys to be cut.
D) Bins at Freshwater East.  A reply is still awaited from PCC. 

E) Earlier trimming of hedges at Freshwater East.  Mrs Hodgson stated that a reply has been received from PCC stating that this matter will be looked at next Summer. 

F) Dropped kerbs on Trewent Hill. A site meeting took place with the lady concerned and PCC and a plan of proposals has been drawn up.
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G. Horses on Freshwater East beach. An acknowledgement has been received from PCC.

2.Treasurer’s report. The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at 13 November 2018 was £9,439.06. 
3. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Ms Vince reported that had attended a recent FESCA meeting and there weren’t happy with the reply given by PCNPA regarding rock falls. Also discussed was rubbish at Trewent Park and bollards have now been installed to prevent fly tipping.
Resolved. A letter be sent to FESCA stating that there is nothing more that they can do on this matter.
4. Review of Highway safety in the 3 Villages. Ms Vince stated that moving the 

Church Wall back would result in the need for some of the graves to be moved. Mrs Hodgson stated that there is only 1 bid policy per year and since Roch’s bid failed last year their bid will be discussed this year resulting in the bid for Lamphey, including alterations to the Church Wall, being put back to next year with no guarantee of success. Mr John stated that he was very concerned about speeding between the Murco Garage and Chapel and nothing has been done in the last 1.5 years to reduce the speed limit on this road from 30mph to 20mph. Mr Skeels stated that that nothing had been done on the Ridgeway Road for the last 20 years and there should also be speed restrictions in Hodgeston. Mr Tunstall suggested speed monitoring should be carried out but Mr Skeels stated that this wasn’t appropriate at this time of year. It was noted that, in the SRiC bid, full width speed humps are proposed near Lamphey School and on the Ridgeway. Mr Skeels stated that there is also speeding problems on the Lamphey to Freshwater East road especially between Candia and Westhill Farm. Mrs Hodgson stated that she hasn’t yet received the results of the latest speed checks in Hodgeston.

Resolved. Mrs Hodgson take these matters up with Sue Lewis in PCC and request the results of the latest speed data and to carry out speed checks next Spring/Summer.
5. Bursary Update. Ms Vince stated that Sinead had given a complementary feedback on this matter. 
6. Feedback from training sessions and workshops and other meetings attended by Councillors since our last meeting.  Mr Vince had attended the Code of Conduct training course held in Pembroke Dock but Mr Tunstall didn’t attend as there was a problem finding the correct location.
7.Planning Applications:-
Received:-

A)  Replace flat roof with pitched roof and external cladding – 168, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/18/0678/FUl.
Resolved.  No objection be made.
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B) Replace flat roof with pitched roof and external cladding – 214, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/18/0679/FUl.

Resolved.  No objection be made.

C) Replace flat roof with pitched roof and external cladding – 266, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/18/0680/FUl.

Resolved.  No objection be made.

Approved:-

D) Two storey side extension and single storey rear extension 17, Flemish Court, Lamphey – 18/0595/PA.

E) Proposed discharge of Planning Obligations contained in Section 106 Agreement Badgers Drift Farm, Deer Park Lane, Lamphey – 17/1269/MD.

F) Tree felling and surgery – North Down Farm, Lamphey – 18/0642/TF.
G) Change of use from Restaurant to Tattoo Studio The Lantern Project, Lamphey – 18/0673/PA.
Resolved.  It was commented that no plans had previously been received and the Clerk look into this matter. 
H) Rear 1.5 storey extension including dormer window, increase of roof height of existing bungalow and replacement of existing garage – Shalimar, Jason Road, Freshwater East – NP/18./475/FUL.

I) Second storey extension above existing garage including 3 dormer windows, single storey rear gabled extension, replacement front porch and extension of decking – Slade Farmhouse, Jameston – NP/18/0487/FUL.

J) Felling trees at Greenbank, Jason Road, Freshwater East – NP/18/0519/TPO.

K) Fell and leave arisings in habitat pile Matchbox, Matchbox Lane, Freshwater NP/18/0586/TPO.
8. 2nd homes in the area.  The Chair reported that a meeting had recently taken place with Sinead and she recommended that we make only 1 application this year and a further application can be submitted in the next financial year.
Resolved.  The application for the play area be submitted for 2018/19. This was proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members. 
9. Payments:-

A)  HMRC

Clerk’s tax October 2018


 £54.80
B)  OVW

Training



             £80.00
Resolved.  These be paid. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.
10. To purchase a new computer and software for the Clerk’s use. Mr Tunstall stated that the specification was correct and the owner of the local shop had been on the sick and he will chase up this matter,

11. Update on funding for Lamphey Play Area equipment and fencing. Ms Vince stated that she had met with 1 playground provider and Mr Purser stated that the contractors whom he asked for quotes hadn’t responded and he will chase this up. There is some confusion as to if fitness equipment should be installed outside of the fence. Ms Vince stated that she would rather another Member seek the additional quotes and she would complete the application form.
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Resolved.   Mr Tunstall look into the possibility of extending the fenced area and splitting the area into 2 to accommodate fitness equipment and he will liaise with the Field Committee. Ms Vince complete the application. 
12. To appoint members to vacant positions of the Council:-

A)  Lamphey Community Association. Mr John was appointed to this position. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Skeels and agreed by all Members.
B) Internal Auditor. Mrs Tunstall is still working in Liverpool and she thought it would be more advisable to have someone local to audit the books. The Clerk had contacted Mr Gareth Hopkins, 33, Cleggar Park, Lamphey who had previously audited the accounts and he is willing to carry this out. Proposed by Mr Skeels and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.
13. Business plan and Budget for next year. Ms Vince stated that most of the objectives for the current year have been achieved. She also summarised the expenses which Members could claim including childcare and this could total £7,650 pa. Election cost could be £2.9K for a by election and election costs every 5 years could amount to £5057. She also stated that the budget should include training costs of £720 (2 courses per Councillor) and £200 for Clerk training. Mr Purser stated that he didn’t agree with increasing the precept by 50% 
14. Digital Recording System. Mr Tunstall stated that a DV8000 Phillips purchased through Amazon would cost £175.25 including Vat.
Resolved.  One be purchased at a cost of no more than £200. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.

15.Update on Christmas event.  The Christmas Dinner for the over 60’s will take place on 5 December 2018 and a 2 course meal will be provided. Food will be prepared at the Long House and then taken to Lamphey Village Hall. Mr Tunstall requested an advance from the Community Council of £350 to purchase food for the dinner. As this may contravene standing orders the Chair offered to put up the £350 personally. A raffle would be held at the dinner and any surplus money will go towards next year’s event.
Resolved.  The Chair will sort the payment out with Mr Tunstall.

16.  Speeding between the Murco garage and Chapel Lane.  This matter has been covered in item 4. 
17. Lamphey Community Garden.  It was stated that someone had asked PCC if the community garden land could be used to extend the churchyard but this request hadn’t come officially from Lamphey Church Committee. 
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson will check further on this matter.
18. Additional cheque signatory. The necessary form has been received from HSBC 

for completion.
19. Burial ground in Lamphey. Mr Purser stated that an agreement had been drawn up about 1977 with South Pembrokeshire District Council or Pembrokeshire County 
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Council and the land was only to be used for agricultural/burial purposes and the land has now become vacant due to the death of the tenant.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson pursue this matter.

20. To consider adopting the following Policies:-

A) Communication


B) Fraud and Malpractice.

C) Bullying and Harassment


D) Equality and Diversity


E) Health and Safety 
E) Gifts and Hospitality


F) Unacceptable Actions


G) Environmental 

Mr Tunstall was thanked for completing the above.

Resolved. The Chair sign the documents. Proposed by Mr John and seconded by Mr Skeels and agreed by all Members.
.



21. Risk Assessment.  This has been prepared by the Chair and Mr Vince.

Resolved.  The Risk Assessment be adopted. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members. 





. 
22. Grants to Community Groups. This matter was discussed and it was decided to

give the following grants for 2019/20:-
FEDRA


    nil

FERN


  
    50

FESCA
     

  250

Lamphey Church

  500

Lamphey Playing Field
1000

No application has yet been received from Lamphey Village Hall. 

Lamphey Community Council could be faced with huge additional costs such as 

Election and Members Allowances and as such all applications for grants have to be

considered very carefully. Where the grants have been reduced and something special

arises or hardship then this should be referred back to the Community Council.

23. Xmas Function. It was decided to go for a drink in Lamphey Hall Hotel immediately after the December 2018 monthly meeting, 
24. Pembrokeshire Bus Service Consultation Questionnaire. It was decided not to 

complete the questionnaire.
25. Possible sewerage contamination of bathing waters at Freshwater East beach. 

A letter has been received from FESCA on this matter.
Resolved. Letters be sent to DCWW and  Natural Resourses Wales on this matter. 
26.  Clerk and Councils Direct Issue 120. This publication has been received 
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27. Official launch of NHS 111 across the Hywel Dda region. Posters regarding the 

new 111 service have been received.
28.  Spending of remaining S106 education money on classes. It was stated that 

Lamphey Village Hall is free most afternoons for courses to be held and it is 

necessary to investigate and decide by the end of the year what courses will be held.
Resolved.  Mrs Colley be advised to this effect and Mrs Birtwistle be advised that the Tennis Club is not classified as educational.
29. Items for next agenda. There were no items for the next agenda.
30. The next monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 17 December 2018 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.  



The meeting ended at 9.58PM.
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